
From the Desk of 
(Insert your personal info name  

Phone 
Email) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
DMV Deputy Commissioner Rebecca Wood 
 
I am aware that my trade association Ligra, has been working with your 
office on the New York State Motor vehicle Inspection program.  
  
I am writing to you to voice my concerns about the inspection program. 
 
Our industry has been performing vehicle inspections for the past 27 years 
without an increase in the fee or an overhaul of the inspection regulations, 
addressing the newer technology and EV vehicles. 
 
However, the cost of living has increased, salaries, insurance, utilities and 
overhead have increased and the requirements to the inspection program 
have continued to change. 
 
Yet the fees and regulations to the inspection program have remained the 
same. 
 A fee increase is necessary to keep up with the increased costs. 
 
I respectfully request that your office recommend to the Governor and DMV 
Commissioner a fair and adequate inspection fee increase plus an update 
to the regulations as soon as possible. 

  
 
 
Sincerely 

 

  


